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Briefing for: Local Strategic Partnership – Stronger Communities Strategic Board

Date: 13th October 2010

Report author name and position: Dennis Frost – Neighbourhood Coordinator(west)


Background

Ward Forms were set up in September 2008 as a one-year pilot project. They replaced the council’s seven Area Committees with separate meetings in each of the borough’s 23 wards. It was felt that Area Committees – which were established at local government modernisation in 2000 – had served their intended purpose of taking the council’s committee based decision making process out of Ealing’s Town Hall. However public attendance at most Area Committee had been in decline for some time, while residents and councillors felt increasingly there was little scope for discussion about truly local issues

The forums provide a facility for residents to raise local matters of interest and concern with their elected representatives in a more informal setting. Each ward holds at least three forums a year. Attendance at ward forums has averaged 50 residents per meeting – often more than those attending an Area Committee, which comprised up to seven wards.

In October 2009, and following an extensive review involving residents, local organisations and councillors, the council decided that Ward Forums had been a successful way of engaging local people and should continue on a permanent basis.

Progress

The forums are discussing the full range of issues that concern residents, including town centre development, parking and traffic, parks and open spaces, street lighting, crime and anti-social behaviour. This is done in a relatively informal way, with notes to record the discussion and actions identified. 

Ward Forums are organised by a team of four Neighbourhood Coordinators, who support the ward councillors, attend the forums and follow up the business discussed at each meeting. 

Each ward has a small budget of £40,000 to spend on local projects. Under the umbrella of making each ward a better place to live, money has been spent on tree planting, park benches and litter bins, CCTV cameras, minor traffic and parking schemes. The forums collect project ideas from residents and draw up a list of ward funded projects for consideration and approval by the council’s Leader. Once the ward budget is approved, the Neighbourhood Coordinators work with their council colleagues and with residents to make the projects happen.

Future plans

While Ealing Council now faces considerable pressure to evaluate its future activities, there is cross-party support that Ward Forums should continue, and keep their own budgets. 

The Neighbourhood Governance team would like to broaden each ward’s active base of participants. We will be meeting with local voluntary groups and associations, also with schools, to find out how we can better involve them in the work of ward forums.

Ealing’s Neighbourhood Governance team meet regularly with colleagues in other London councils, who are also promoting local ward activity, including Lewisham, Brent, Bexley, Barking and Dagenham, Lambeth, Newham, Camden and Southwark.

Further Information

Contact details of the Neighbourhood Coordinators are attached.
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To provide background to Ealing Council’s Neighbourhood Governance project 








To update the Board on how Ward Forums are progressing 








To outline future plans
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